
School Council 
Minutes 

Date: 1.10.18 

 
We have some new members! 

This was after a two week election process whereby the elected councillors had to give a 
presentation to their class on what they would like to do for our school if they were elected. 
 

 
 Year 2 -  Poppy and Liam  
 Year 3 – Maya and Kit 
 Year 4 – Lucy and George  
 Year 5 – Oles, Alex, Scarlett and Kacie  
 Year 6 – Maria, Freya, Alfie and Louis 

 
 

Congratulations to you all and well done to everybody who 
put themselves forward for the elections. 

 

 
Badges will be given out in Celebration Assembly. 

 
 

AGENDA 
We will now share our agenda with you. 

An agenda tells you what we talked about and the decisions we made. 
  
 

1.  Why do we have a School Council? 
It is here so that every child in school has a voice and they are able to make their opinions 
heard. As school councillors we have agreed  

 that we will listen to the views of all children  

 we will share those views (that might be different to our own) in a School Council 
meeting.  

The other councillors and Mrs Kirby will be there to listen to those views and we will all 
work together to make our school a better place to learn.  
 
 

2. Election of responsibilities. 
Every member of School Council has an important job to do.  
We decided as members of the council who would take responsibility for the different 
areas. 

 Chair:  Alfie   

 Deputy Chair:  Maria 

 Fund Raising Manager: Louis 

 Letter writer:  Freya 

 Minute distributor:  Oles 
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3.   Food in school  
 

Reception children are now in the hall. It a big space for them 
and it is very different to being in their classroom. Some of them 
find it quite scary especially when everyone is a bit noisy. 
Please would everyone remember to talk quietly to them and 
help them if they appear to be unsure of what they are doing.  
We can all help new children to settle into school by being kind 
and caring. 

 
The school Food Ambassadors will be looking to see which 
table will be awarded with ‘Table of the week’.  

 
 
 

4. Adventure Playground 
 
Over the last two years, children at Bramham School have been particularly keen to raise 
money for an adventure playground.  This costs a lot of money, however FOBs have agreed 
to help try and raise this money as well as trying to bid for money from companies who might 
be able to help us fund this.  This equipment will be great as it will help us to keep fit and 
healthy as well as improving our coordination, balance and of course, it means we will have 
lots of fun! We have to make sure that the product we buy is safe and sturdy and fit for 
everyone in school to use and enjoy. 

 
 

Last Friday, we had a visit from a 
company who design adventure 
playgrounds for primary schools.  
With some school councillors from 
Class 5, they looked at some 
possible designs that we could add to 
our playground on the grassed 
section next to Class 6. 

 
There were lots of possibilities and 
these have been narrowed down to 
15 ideas that could form a trail in this 
area of the playground. 

 
During this meeting, we would like you to look carefully at each design and then vote for your 
favourite 7 pieces of equipment.  Make a tally of your top 7 and then cut out the pictures of 
the equipment and glue them onto the transformation sheet.  These need to be handed back 
to Mrs Kirby on Thursday so we can apply for a bid to raise funds. 

 
 

We would like to have the adventure playground in place for next Summer.  We discussed 
some ways of raising funds ourselves over Winter.  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 



Do you have any suggestions of how we can raise money over Winter? 
 
 

Please write your suggestions below 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Thank you for your suggestions.  We will discuss them at our next School Council meeting. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
                                                            
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                      

 

                                 
                                                                      

 

Remember to: 
Read out these minutes 
to your classmates so 
they know what is going 
on in school and how 
together we are helping 
to make it a better 
place. 
Bring your folder to 
each meeting. 

Thank you for helping to make 
our school great 

 

Together we make a brilliant 
school. 

 

Mrs Kirby 
 


